
ICC Heartland Region IV Coalition                    
 

September 20, 2024 

 

Michael Wich, Chair 
ICC Nominating Committee 
c/o Will Coffman 
900 Montclair Road 
Birmingham, AL 35213 
 
RE: Region IV Support for ICC Candidate Randy Metz  for Section A Director 
 
Dear Chairman Wich and  Nominating  Committee,  
  
On August 15th, 2024, members of Region IV we're privileged to hold the Meet the ICC Candidates 
Day. In which 11 of the 12 ICC Board candidates were able to be interviewed and share their vision 
and goals for ICC future .  We believe that Randy Metz  long-time service to the International Code 
Council, vision for the future and his deep understanding of the issues that the Code Council faces 
make him a valuable asset  to the ICC Board of Directors.   His  proven leadership and dedication 
make him an outstanding candidate for the ICC Board of Directors. 
 
Region IV unanimously supports Randy Metz for Director, Section A to ICC’s Board of Directors. We 
are confident Randy will demonstrate his capabilities with supporting the members of our 
organizations and being a positive representative for the International Code Council. 
 
 
Respectfully, 

 

Rod Haney 
President, 
ICC Heartland Region IV Coalition 
 


